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The subject matter of this report deals with the following priorities of the 
Health and Wellbeing Strategy 
 

 Priority 1: Early help for vulnerable people   

 Priority 2: Improved identification and support for people with dementia 

 Priority 3: Earlier detection of cancer    

 Priority 4: Tackling obesity 

 Priority 5: Better integrated care for the „frail elderly‟ population 

 Priority 6: Better integrated care for vulnerable children  

 Priority 7: Reducing avoidable hospital admissions 

 Priority 8: Improve the quality of services to ensure that patient experience and 
long-term health outcomes are the best they can be 

 
  

 
SUMMARY 

 
 
 
The current Joint Health and Wellbeing Strategy (2015–2018) was signed off by 
the Havering Health and wellbeing Board in April 2015.  It has been reviewed and 
refreshed in line with recent developments within the local health and social care 
economy to ensure it remains fit for purpose. 
 
The Board agreed the reframed themes and priorities for the strategy in May 2016. 
These have been reflected in the refreshed strategy document now presented to 
the Board for approval.  This incorporates comments received from Board 
members, the most notable being specific reference to End of Life Care.  Some 
further minor changes have been made, which are shown in red text. 
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 RECOMMENDATIONS 

 
 
It is recommended that the Board approves the refreshed strategy, attached, and 
the governance arrangements set out in the Report Detail section below. 
 
The Board is asked to note the progress made in producing a performance 
dashboard, set out in the Report Detail section below. 
 
 
 
 

REPORT DETAIL 
 
 

Governance 
 
The Board previously decided that a governance structure will be confirmed once 
the refreshed strategy had been agreed. 
 
It was agreed in May 2016 that the following groups will report to the HWB: 

 Health Protection Forum. 

 JSNA Steering group. 

 Local Children‟s Safeguarding Board and Adult Safeguarding Board (noting 

that this may need to be reviewed as a result of change to safeguarding 

arrangements) 

 Care Transformation Board 

 
The draft refreshed strategy that was circulated to the Board for comment listed the 
following as reporting to the HWB: 

 Joint Management and Commissioning Forum. 

 End of Life Strategy Group. 

 Poverty Reduction Programme Executive 

 Mental Health Partnership Board (including Dementia Partnership). 

 
The following were listed as having a “partnership relationship” with HWB: 

 Integrated Care Coalition and/or ACO programme board (tbc) 

 Community Safety Partnership 

 Primary Care Transformation Board 

 
One comment was received; that a yet-to-be established SEND Partnership Board 
also to report to the HWB. 
 
The Health and Wellbeing Board is asked to agree the above governance 
arrangements, following which  a structure chart will be developed to describe the 
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relationships with the groups listed above.  In addition, the Chairs of all groups will 
be contacted with the request that their respective Terms of Reference be updated 
for subsequent sign off by the HWB 
 
Performance Dashboard 
 
The Board agreed to provide feedback and input, as necessary, to identify the key 
strategic documents and action plans already in place to deliver the strategy.  This 
was circulated to the Board as an “Implementation Plan”. 
 
Comments were received on the Implementation Plan, which will be used to 
develop a Performance Dashboard.  This will be finalised in readiness for the 
Health and Wellbeing Board meeting May 2017.   
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Final draft refreshed Joint Health and Wellbeing Strategy attached 
 


